
MEMORANDUM: LORD MAYOR 
DEPUTY LORD MAYOR 
ELECTED MEMBERS 

K&D SITE PARKING
Meeting: Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting date: 14 October 2021 
Raised by: Deputy Lord Mayor Burnet 

Question: 
The UTAS-owned K&D site appears to have provided use almost exclusively for 
basketball facilities. It appears that there is leasing being undertaken of car parks for 
$200 per car park by the basketball organisation and the university. Has the Council 
any influence on the university’s use of this facility in response to an overall plan for 
access by other sports codes to the former K&D site? 

Response: 
The former K&D site in freehold title was purchased by the University of Tasmania for 
future university purposes. 
The Council has no authority over the temporary use of the site or the management 
of the infrastructure in the meantime. The current use as basketball courts and daily 
parking are matters for the University to determine but are not inappropriate uses of 
the site at that location. 

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

John Fisher 
ACTING DIRECTOR CITY AMENITY 

Date: 3 November 2021 
File Reference: F21/110080; 13-1-10 




